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          16 June 2004 

Outcome of the PSD consultations on no-spray buffer zones between agricultural spray operations and residential areas and greater access to information about crop spraying

Dear Sir or Madam

I am writing to inform you of the outcome of the two public consultations on pesticide spraying activities carried out by the Pesticides Safety Directorate in July last year. We are grateful to you for taking the time to contribute your views and I am pleased to be able to tell you that Alun Michael has announced his decisions by written statement to Parliament and at a press conference today. 

As you know we issued two consultations in July last year. The first was a formal exercise to explore the option of introducing no-spray buffer zones between agricultural spray operations and residential areas, while the second was an informal consultation on greater access to information about crop spraying. 

Having assessed the responses to the buffer zones consultation Ministers are confident that no new scientific evidence was put forward to provide a safety based justification for the introduction of no-spray buffer zones. The scientific advice remains very clear that the existing system provides adequate safeguards to protect the public and we will therefore not be introducing buffer zones around agricultural land.

Nevertheless Alun Michael felt that the responses to the consultation demonstrate that there is a strong perception on the part of some individuals that the current arrangements are inadequate. To address these concerns he has asked The Royal Commission on Environmental Pollution to examine the scientific evidence on which the system is based and the reasons for people’s concerns. The Commission will be free to take a new and independent approach to the question and we hope this will provide greater public reassurance by adding to what we already know. Further information about the scope and management of this study will be released in due course.

The aim of the informal consultation was to look at the practicalities of developing proposals for strengthening arrangements to enable the public to have increased access to information on local spray operations. This included introducing requirements for farmers to complete and maintain a register of pesticide treatments used, to provide public access to these records and to notify those in surrounding houses of the timing of spray operations and the pesticides to be used. 
Alun Michael has decided that:

· New legal measures will be introduced requiring farmers and growers to keep records of pesticides sprayed on crops and to make those records available to the public via a third party

· A pilot study will be set up to explore practical means of notifying residents living next to farms ahead of spraying

To take forward the introduction of record-keeping, General Practitioners’ and lawyers’ representatives and those for Community Health Councils are being contacted to explore whether they would act as third party representatives in such cases. Further details of arrangements for disclosure of records and the planned pilot study will be made in due course. 

We received a total of 763 responses to the buffer zones consultation and 484 responses to the informal consultation. In accordance with the relevant guidance on formal consultations, all of the replies to the buffer zones consultation will be placed in Defra’s Information Resource Centre. Copies may be obtained for an administrative charge from the following address:

Information Resource Centre

Lower Ground Floor

Ergon House

17 Smith Square

London

SW1P 3JR

Tel: 020 7238 6575

Thank you once again for your valuable contribution to these exercises.

Sue Popple

Sue Popple

Director of Policy


